
MACES- Activity Report 

N361547533 
FACILITY: MOBIL OIL CORP 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection 

SRN / ID: N3615 
LOCATION: 4290 WAL TON BLVD #03-KRD, ORA YTON PLNS DISTRICT: Southeast Michinan 
CITY: DRAYTON PLNS COUNTY: OAKLAND 
CONTACT: Adil Valdo, Co-owner ACTIVITY DATE: 12/18/2018 
STAFF: Shamim Ahammod I COMPLIANCE STATUS: Unknown SOURCE CLASS: MINOR 
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SUBJECT: Conducted a scheduled inspection of Mobil Oil Corporation (SRN: N3615. The SVE system for PTI # 840~92 is no longer on 
this site and this permit should be void. Hence, compliance with applicable requirements was not determined. 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On Tuesday, December 18, 2018, at about 1:30 PM, I, Shamim Ahammod, Michigan 
Department of Environmental Quality-Air Quality Division (MDEQ-AQD) staff, conducted a 
scheduled inspection of Mobil Oil Corporation (SRN: N3615) located at 4290 Walton 
Boulevard, Drayton Plains, Michigan. The purpose of the inspection was to determine the 
company's compliance with the requirements of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air 
Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 
451, as amended (Act 451); the Air Pollution Control Rules; and the conditions of Permit to 
Install Number (PT!): 840-92. 

SOURCE DESCRIPTION: 
MDEQ-AQD issued a PT!# 840-92 for a soil vapor extraction remediation system for Mobil 
Oil Corporation (facility) in 1993. The facility is currently occupied by Mobil Mart. Mr. 
Mark Valdo is the owner of Mobil Mart. 

INSPECTION: 
At the time of inspection, I met with Mr. Brandon Valdo, Store Cashier inside the store. I 
introduced myself, provided credentials and stated the purpose of the inspection. I told 
Mr. Brandon Valdo that MDEQ-AQD issued a permit to install (PT!) for a soil vapor 
extraction and remediation system for Mobil Oil Corporation in 1993. He said he does not 
know anything about it and he is a new employee in this store. He contacted co-owner of 
Mobil Mart, Mr. Adil Valdo for further information via phone. After the phone 
conversation, he let me know that they did purchase this facility in approximately 1997. 
Then they demolished the previous structure and rebuilt the new structure. 

After speaking with Store Cashier, Mr. Brandon Valdo, I received the contact information 
for the co-owner, Mr. Adil Valdo and I left a business card and asked to have Mr. Adil Valdo 
contact me. For further clarification, I contacted Mr. Adil Valdo via phone. During the 
phone conversion, I told him that MDEQ-AQD issued a permit to install (PT!) for a soil 
vapor extraction and remediation system for Mobil Oil Corporation in 1993. He said the 
current facility, Mobil Mart was purchased approximately in 1997 from Mobile Oil 
Corporation. Then the old structure was demolished and rebuilt the new facility by PM 
environmental. He did not know anything about soil vapor extraction and remediation 
system. During my inspection, I was able to observe the entire site and no soil vapor 
extraction (SVE) system was observed. 

Based on the onsite inspection, it is determined that the SVE system for PTI # 840-92 is no 
longer on this site and this permit should be void. I will send an email request to Ms. Sue 
Thelen, of the AQD Permit Section to void the PTI No. # 840-92. Hence, compliance with 
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applicableauirements was not determined 
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